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Attendees:
Bill Hager, Canadian Pacific Railway

Steve Hill, Caltrain

Jim Phillips, E. C. Driver

Milton Anderson, DJA Consultants

Bill Linaberry, AMTRAK

Steve Pellegrino, Harrington and Cortelyou, Inc

Todd Owens, HNTB

Dick Dummar, Burlington Northern

John Horney, HNTB

Ildefonso Burgos, Caltrain

Jim McQuitty, Union Pacific

Don Lozano, Burlington Northern

Call to Order – Bill Hager

Meeting called to order by Bill Hager at 8:15 a.m.
Safety Briefing – Bill Hager

Membership & Roll Call  

Committee Minutes – Bill Hager

Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Bill Hager asked for comments, corrections and approval of the minutes, motion made and passed. 

The committee web site will be used to display meeting minutes.

Comments from AREMA Officers

Bill Hager reported on the Structures Function Group (SFG) meeting, as well as the Chairmen’s Committee Meeting as follows:

The Structures Functional Group has said that the work of C-10 regarding the production of an Inspection Manual is worthwhile, and needs to continue.  AREMA presented 24 seminars in 2006, 14 of which came from the Engineering Services Functional Group.

At the Chairmen’s Meeting, much was discussed.  AREMA had a relatively good year, and has completed the move into the new building, and is looking to hire some addition support people.  Members of the staff from Headquarters attended, and explained their responsibilities within the Organization.  Publications and seminars were good, with many already planned for 2007.  They are looking for at least 2 seminars from each Functional Group in 2007.  The Structures Group has the Bridge Scour ready for 2007, and plans a Bridge Inspection and Rating seminar for 2008.  Chapters and Committees 6 and 14 will not merge as previously discussed.

AREMA has a repository for all their information at the Grainger Engineering Library, and the William W. Hay Collection, (http://g118.grainger.uiuc.edu/whay/) both at the University Of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign, Illinois.  

PDH credit was again discussed.  Jim Phillips said that he has had some experience with New York, and will get back with a report on the process.  

All Chapter materials required for chapter/committee work now will come out as a PDF for distribution (no one from our committee has had experience with this).  If a PDF is required contact Chairman Hager.  

There was a discussion of the Scholarship money available form AREMA, with the fund standing at about $18.5 K.  An AREMA Scholarship may be sponsored by each Committee, with the minimum being $1000.   Individuals can donate any amount they wish.  Mr. Hager will post a note on our web site to see if we want to generate a Committee sponsored donation.  We also discussed the allocations of the scholarship money (C-24), and whether or not there is any responsibility from the recipient to do some service (interning) in the field of award.  Mr. Horney raises a question about the management of funds, citing the fact the in the past, the 3 Organizations could award scholarships AND remain solvent.  Mr. Hill wonders if money gained from seminars could be directly channeled by the Structures Functional Group to scholarships related to the seminar.  

SFG request that the meeting for Incoming Chairmen will be held in in a location close to HQ. 

The next Committee Chair meeting will be held Wednesday, June 13, in Houston, TX.

C-10 discussion of Mr. Hager’s report follows: Mr. Anderson wondered why the shows cost so much to suppliers.  The money doesn’t go to AREMA, but rather the REMSA group and Railroad attendance at the shows is relatively small.  Philosophically – what is the purpose of AREMA – to make money or to disseminate information and engineering practices without losing money?  There was discussion of conferences being held in Canada, with the new security restrictions, will the locations be viable and well attended.

There was discussion on the removal of the retired membership vote on ballots.  One solution was to make it a simple majority pass instead of the 2/3 margin.  

Some comments from the presentations made at the last Conference were discussed – laptop change-outs were much better, and the presenters were getting better about Company Logo presentation (or the lack  thereof).  

“Ask John” Articles (RT&S)

Questions and Answers need to be submitted to assist John Horney with article preparation.  WE NEED YOUR HELP

We will generate a list of topics and ideas, then ask individual members to submit questions and answers…this is one way that non-attending members can help us out!

Some possibilities include (but are not limited to) welding, inspection of welding repairs, culverts, rip-rap, scour protection, vegetation control under bridges, tuck pointing, etc.  If the the Q & A gets too lengthy, it would possibly become an article.  Information regarding length, diagrams, formulas, or pictures will be sent to Mr. Hager by Mr. Horney for web posting, as well as a list of previous articles.  Bernie Voor to assist with Geotechnical questions. Your work needs to be submitted one month in advance of publication.  Let’s try to keep the articles practical for easy understanding by our field personnel (Foreman/Supervisors).

Schedule of persons to assist with articles is as follows:


Feb. – Jim Phillips


Apr. – Hill

We would like to establish this as an ongoing project, with information and assignments exchanged on our web site.

Bridge Inspection Manual
Mr. Hill advises that the editing should be done by the end of March, 2007 (per D. Franz)  The steel information was very good, but lengthy.  The handbook should be ready by the end of the 3rd Quarter, and scheduling of seminars should coincide with the release.  It was noted that AASHTO has a very good inspection form that could be incorporated.

RTS Articles

Mr. Hopfinger to complete the Black River Bridge Project.  Mr. Hager will contact Mr. Schierloh regarding the Red River Project.  

Old Business
Review presentation of Shotcrete by SFG.  Also looked at rehabilitating rebar as a presentation.  Other subjects to consider for a presentation are the mini-pilig work in Minneapolis, or the Caltrain Building in San Jose.  

Mr. Hill anticipates a seminar on scour in March or April, probably in Canada.  Pricing was discussed, with a discount to $300 for Companies or Roads sending 10 or more.  At that price, there isn’t much opportunity to draw from Government Agencies.  Certification as a part of the seminar was discussed (Scour does give it), as well as trying to tie PDH in with the package.  We need to soon begin putting together ideas for our Bridge Inspection Seminar, based on the materials being produced by C-10.  Need to determine how useful the seminar will be to the customer – indeed – who will the customers be?  Develop a questionnaire for Class I’s, Regionals, and Short Lines and with the following questions:

1) Do you currently have a formal, in-house, bridge inspection training program?

2) How much would you pay for that training done through an AREMA sponsored seminar?
A) $200 - $300,  B) $300 - $400,  C) $400 - $500

3) Could you define geographical limits that may influence your decision.

4) How many participants do think would attend?

Mr. Hager to compose cover letter for questionnaire, then distribute to membership for mailing.

Training

All members present were trained in Roadway Worker Protection by Mr. Larry Day, of Caltrain to meet AMTRAK’S Safety Standards while touring their property at the Caltrain Facility on January 23.

New Business

Request for short papers articles was as follows:

Need to generate papers on rail joints on bridges (Mr. Reilly) as well as blue print reading and drawings.  Need to assign Reading Bridge Plans, Reinforcing, Architectural, Mechanical, Blue Print, Structural Steel, Steel Erection, Concrete Forms, and Concrete Placement to the Best Practices Sub-Committee.  Mr. McQuitty will obtain curriculum for Bridge Worker School and forward to Mr. Hager and Mr. Horney.  Discussion over hardcopy documentation of inspections followed.  Needs to become part of the Handbook.


There were no Sub Committee reports.  Each subcommittee should work on presentation that pertains to subject of their subcommittee.

Committee Officers:
There may be an issue with the succession of Committee Officers, as Mr. Collins, present Vice-Chairman, may not be an active member of C-10 any longer.  Two scenarios emerged from the meeting:

1) If Mr. Collins DOES continue as an active member, he is nominated to the Chairman’s position, Mr. McQuitty is nominated to the Vice-Chairman’s position, and Mr. Hopfinger is nominated to the Secretary position.

2) If Mr. Collins DOES NOT continue as an active member, Mr. McQuitty is then nominated to the Chairman’s position, Mr. Linaberry is then nominated to the Vice-Chairman’s position, and Mr. Hopfinger is nominated to the Secretary position.                           Meeting adjourned for the day – reconvene for the field trip to Caltrain, Wednesday, January 24, at 0800. 

Future Meetings

PLEASE NOTE–C-10-MEETING DATE CHANGE  DUE TO CHAIRMAN MEETING IN JUNE

Next meeting will be in St. Paul, MN on June 5, with a tour of Canadian Pacific Rlwy’s Br. 2.23, Paynesville Sub. Reconstruction in NE Minneapolis on June 6.  Meetings will start at 8:00 A.M.  Bring safety equipment.  Be prepared to work on subcommittee task for ½ day.

Meeting will be held at the Union Pacific Service Unit Headquarters Building, located at 206 Eaton St., St. Paul, MN.  There are some hotels located near the building, but it is suggested that you rent a car or share a ride, as courtesy transportation is limited.  Also note that since we are not meeting at a hotel provided facility, the choice of where you stay is up to you.  A short list of hotels located nearby are as follows:

Holiday Inn and Suites, St. Paul East (about 2.5 miles) 612-731-2220.

Holiday Inn Select, Eagan, MN, (about 10 miles) 651-454-3434.

South St. Paul Hotel and Conference Center, South St. Paul (about 4 miles) 651-455-3600.

I will try to set up an alternative meeting place at one of the Hotels, depending on availability and price, where we can all stay and have our meeting.  That information will be in the Notice of Meeting, to be sent out in mid-April.

Treasury

No contributions were collected at this meeting, and our current treasury balance is $25.

Respectfully submitted, 

James M. McQuitty

Secretary, C-10

